Committee on Academic Programs (CAP)

 Minutes for September 9, 2009  
ATTENDANCE:  
C. Alves,  R. Anderson, J. Boatwright,  B. Chiang, F. Cooper, K. Ewell, A. Joshi,     

J. Karsnitz,  G. Lauterio, B. Leake, C. Liebars,  T. Pavlovsky

AGENDA  ITEMS

1. Minutes:
       The minutes were approved as submitted.
2. Election of Chair and Vice Chair:
CAP elected Cathy Liebars as Chair and Brenda Leake as Vice Chair for 2009-2010.

3. Preliminary Recommendations on New Course Approval Process of Graduate and Undergraduate Courses:

After discussion of the preliminary recommendations document that CAP had submitted to Steering on June 8, 2009, CAP members voted to approve the document with a modification to STEP 4 that would explicitly include the need to assess potential impact on resources and facilities.
4. Preliminary Recommendations on Syllabus Requirements for All Courses

CAP members reviewed the document  that CAP had submitted to Steering on June 2, 2009. The document was approved with the following modifications:
a. Recommendation #2. would add an item j. that explicitly references adherence to TCNJ policies on differing abilities and a possible link to the Campus Office on Differing Abilities.

b. The language in the recommendations needs to be modified from the optional tone (e.g. should) to a more definitive tone (e.g. will/must).

5. Definition of Majors and Specializations
In a February 24, 2009, SOE Dean Behre submitted a proposal to Provost Bresnahan requesting nomenclature changes in majors that cross disciplines between secondary education and other Campus programs. After much discussion of the content of the proposal, it was decided to formulate a CAP sub-committee to further investigate the implications and feasibility of the proposal. The sub-committee will include the following CAP members: Anderson, Cooper, Ewell, Liebars. It was also suggested that a secondary education faculty be invited to participate.
6. Student Evaluation of Teaching

Since CAP had not received the data from Institutional Research that is necessary to inform this discussion, this item was tabled until a future meeting.
Meeting Adjourned:  2:55PM 

Next Meeting: September 23, 2009
Respectfully Submitted,

Brenda H. Leake,  Vice-Chair
